
 
 

 

 

 

  

  

 

   

  

 

  

  

    

 

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

   

 

Newsletter 
28 March 2024 

www.landkey-primary.devon.sch.uk 
admin@landkey.tarkatrust.org.uk 

Tel: 01271 830421 
www.facebook.com/landkeyprimaryschool 

 

END OF SPRING 
It’s been a busy Spring term and we are really proud of all of the children and the hard work they have shown. Today’s 
assembly full of certificates was a chance to celebrate a lot of these achievements. The term has had many highlights 
including swimming for year 3, Tennis festival for year 4, an Easter visit to the church for Year 2 and 4 and World Book Day! 
This half term we have been looking at History enquiry questions and have been building to the answer each week. 
  

The questions we explored were: 
Reception – Do all kings and queens live in a castle? 
Year 1 – How have kings changed? 
Year 2- How did London change following the Great fire of London? 
Year 3 – What did the Ancient Greeks give to the world? 
Year 4- How has education changed over time? 
Year 5- Were the Vikings just brutal savages who did no good? 
Year 6- What can we learn from the Shang Dynasty from artefacts? 
  
Through the final week of term, there were some excellent end outcomes being produced: Year 1 had their Kings and 
Queens celebration today where they all came in dressed as royalty; Year 2 have produced the most wonderful books 
explaining all about the Great fire of London and Year 4 had a powerful debate about education over time. The children 
have produced some amazing work during the half term and have been able to talk, with enthusiasm, all about what they 
have discovered! 
  
Staffing updates 
We are delighted to share the happy news that Sophie Austen and her husband welcomed their baby in the last couple of 
weeks. While she is on maternity leave Charlotte Hewitt is our Deputy Headteacher. 
We have said a fond farewell to Buffy Best today who has retired after 20 years at the school! We will all miss Buffy hugely 
and are enormously thankful for the years of service she has given to our school community. We hope Buffy enjoys her 
retirement which we know will be filled with her gardening and family. Gina Steele has also finished her post as a meal time 
assistant today and we wish her well in her future opportunities. 
Our trainee teachers from Devon Primary SCITT have finished their spring term placements, Gemma Lain in year 1 and 
Louise Rae in year 5. We will be welcoming Emily Everitt back to the year 2 class to continue her placement from the 
Autumn term. 
An official welcome back to Hannah Elliott who has returned from maternity leave and will be working on a Monday and 
Friday in her role as SENDco. Please contact the school office if you need to speak to Hannah Elliott or if there is a SEND 
query during the week I will continue to pick these up. 
A huge thank you to Sarah Griffin, Natasha Smith and Hannah Ralph for their role over the year as phase SEND supporters 
alongside myself covering the SENDco role in school. 
This morning our new Seals nursery class visited for their transition morning. We are looking forward to them joining after 
Easter and Becky Hawkins who is our new EYFS practitioner for the nursery. The office are taking bookings for nursery 
spaces in September. 
A huge thank you to our Friends of Landkey team for their fundraising efforts this term and all of you who have contributed. 
Plans are underway for lots of exciting playground investments. 
Thank you for your continued support of school this term to ensure your children get the very best education. The 
government has been putting a huge focus on attendance and we are very grateful to you all for working with us to 
support your child’s attendance. We hope you enjoy your child’s report, it is always a pleasure to read them and I know the 
huge effort that the teachers put in to writing them. 
Have a good Easter break, hopefully with some warmer weather and a chance for people to spend time with family and 
friends. 
Best wishes, 
Georgie Gratton 
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  Dates for your diary 

New Dates Highlighted 

15 Apr First Day of Summer Term 

24 Apr  Year 1 Spring Walk 

24 Apr Year 2 Tennis Festival 

06 May Bank Holiday 

08-09 May  Year 4 Rock & Rapid Residential  

24 May  Aquathon – See advert 

27-31 May HALF TERM 

30 Jun –03 Jul Year 5&6 Isle of Wight Residential 

08 Jul  Non-Pupil Day 

24 Jul Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

READ, WRITE INC BOOKS 
If you have any Read, Write Inc books at home please 

return these to school after the Easter Break.  
 
  

 
 
 

 

 
 

GTS AQUATHON  
We have been invited to attend the annual Aquathon 

(swim/run) taking place at Torrington Swimming 
Pool/Football Club on Friday 24th May 2024. Your child will 

need to be confident in the following to compete: 
 

• Year 6 Boys and Girls – Swim 8 lengths and run 
the commons course. 

• Year 5 Boys and Girls – Swim 6 lengths and run 
the commons course. 

• Year 4 Boys and Girls – Swim 4 lengths and run 2 
laps of football pitch. 

• Year 3 Boys and Girls – Swim 3 lengths and run 1 
lap of football pitch. 

 
Unfortunately, GTS is no longer able to fully fund this event. 

Therefore, we are having to charge a fee of £7.00 per 
athlete to cover the costs of venue hire, staff cover and 

medals etc. Parents will also be required to provide 
transport for this event. 

If your child is interested in entering this competition, 
please complete the online form by Friday 3rd May 2024. 

 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

 
 

REPORTS 
Your child’s school report has been uploaded to MCAS 

ready for you to view. 
 
  

 
 
 

 

 
 

TARKA LEARNING PARTNERSHIP 
Please click the link to view the Tarka Learning Partnership 

Newsletter 
Tarka Learning Partnership Newsletter March 2024 

(cloud.microsoft) 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mUPc7_BnEUeCkRBAjIyD8E13WIjdz8xLvt2if13oLsNURFROSkRaOFFCVzQzSFRBUUFPWUxGRkM5VC4u
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/e7CGsYmD4D6hsepB?ref=Link
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/e7CGsYmD4D6hsepB?ref=Link


 
 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

We share adverts on our newsletter which we feel may be of interest to you, these are published 
in good faith and have no connection to the school. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  


